Freedom of Information Act 2000 – School Place Forecasting
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Please can you provide me with the following:

1. The past 5 years worth of forecast demand figures for the number of places required for:

a. Children starting school in year in which they would normally reach compulsory school age 
b. Children starting the first year of secondary school
ANSWER: 

Leicester City Council does not produce forecasts on a per-school basis; all forecasts are produced at Planning Area level, as per the requirements of the Department for Education’s annual School Capacity Survey (SCAP Survey). This forecast data, once assessed and validated, is published by the Department for Education on its website, where it is freely available to download. Please click on the following link for their main page:
https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/department-for-education 
and this is the link to the latest published SCAP return which is publicly available here:
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/school-capacity-academic-year-2013-to-2014 
To search for previous years, please use the above link but change the academic year at the end to the required year. 
For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is accessible by other means, e.g. as it is already in the public domain.
2. The corresponding actual demand from the past five years (end of academic year total children attending schools) figures for:

a. Children starting school in year in which they would normally reach compulsory school age

b. Children starting the first year of secondary school

If possible, I would like this data to cover all state schools in your area, but would be satisfied with schools under your direct control (e.g. not academies etc.) if the full figures are not available.

In terms of years, I would consider the most recent year to be the 'full' year ending in July 2014.

Please find attached spreadsheet with the above information.
The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Information Governance

City Barrister & Head of Standards

1st Floor, 16 New Walk

Leicester

LE1 6UB

e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.
